)y FE N FE

01 A » 17 January Events

20 - Japanese New Year's Celebration

02 A 17 February Events

3 - Teacher Planning Day (No School for
Students)

6 - 1st Round of OBOB

9 - New Parent Mandatory Meeting
10 - Principal's Coffee

13 - Sumaura School Visit

15 - PTA General Meeting

18 - Oya No Kai Auction

20 - President’s Day (No School)
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Safety Meeting

Safety Committee meetings will be held on
the first Monday of each month from 8:10 -
8:30 a.m. The next safety meeting will be on
February 6th.

Sumaura School Visit BEE#/\ 1% o 557

Our annual Sumaura Elementary School visit
will take place from February 10th to 17th.
Fourteen students from Sumaura will be at
Richmond. This is an exciting event for both
schools and we are looking forward to their
visit.

RICHMOND SHINBUN

DAVE ALLEN, INTERIM PRINCIPAL
KRISTA BLOVAD, ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

COMMUNITY MEETING FOR PRINCIPAL SEARCH

In searching for a permanent principal, PPS would like to invite
staff, parents, and students to attend a Community Meeting to
understand the process for selection of next year’s principal
and to get your ideas and input. The community meeting will
be held on Wednesday, February 1, 2017 from 6:30-8 p.m. in
the Richmond cafeteria. The community meeting is one of the
first steps taken during the hiring process of principals. John
Blanck from Human Resources and Meera Kreitzer, your Senior
Director, will come to Richmond and meet with teachers and
parents together. The purpose of the meeting is to hear what
you think is special about Richmond in terms of programs,
demographics, parent involvement, special events, etc., and
about the type of person you would like to have as your
permanent principal. This information helps the district select
candidates that have qualifications that support those
elements. At the meeting, John and Meera will also take time to
explain the full hiring process. In addition, they will describe
two possibilities that could occur with the hiring process: a)
how information gathered at the community meeting may be
used by the Senior Director to place a current principal because
of a great match between the school and that principal, or b) if
a match is not selected by the Senior Director, applicants
chosen will go through a rigorous process to be selected for
interviews. If you have questions, please feel free to contact our
PPS Human Resources Specialist, Ann Marie Wentworth -
awentworth@pps.net - (503) 916-3818.
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. . . Living in Portland,
Last year, we started the year with a half-time media

specialist who worked with Kari to support our library
program. While Kari has continued to be our anchor in And the grand-chickens.
maintaining and improving upon our library program, this
year we began the year with guest teachers filling the role of
half-time media specialist. One guest teacher, Jackie , who
was here steadily through October, November, and
December was invaluable as the students got to know her Good information.
and see her every week in the library. Now, after a long
search and with some happenstance, we recently hired a new
half-time media specialist, Chris Gustafson. We are excited
about Chris joining our staff as she comes with a wealth of Getting to know Richmond School,
experience and is eager to be a part of the Richmond Gyoza, tonkatsu.

community. Chris has included a Haiku to introduce herself.

Close to her kids and grandkids,

Reading lots of books,
Connecting kids and stories,

Work with Ms. Kari,

UPCOMING LIBRARY EVENTS HEEn 4 ~> } FE

Battle of the Books - Battle of the Books is coming.
Competition begins the week of February 6th. This year we have
40 teams battling 4 battles in the first round for the most points.
The top eight teams will have a double elimination in Round 2
during the week of February 20th until we have a final winning
team that will go to the state regionals.

SCHOOL ENROLLMENT AND TRANSFER A% ¥ & VIR F#: &

Tours for the upcoming 2017-2018 lottery will be every Wednesday (except late opening) beginning at 8:15 a.m.
Tours will be led either by Amy Starr Thomas. Please call (503) 916-6220 to reserve space for an upcoming tour. To
enter the lottery, there are three steps for new families as well as incoming kindergarten siblings to follow:

1. Go to the PPS School Choice Transfer Cycle site and complete an application between February 8th until
March 3rd. http://www.pps.k12.or.us/departments/enroliment-transfer/schoolchoice.htm

2. Parents of prospective students new to Richmond need to attend one mandatory meeting either on
Thursday, February 9th or Wednesday, March 1st at 6 p.m. in the cafeteria. (Parents/Guardians of currently
enrolled students are not required to attend the meeting.) Curriculum and lottery information will be
covered and the Richmond Statement of Understanding form will be included in your packet of materials.

3. Please complete and sign the Richmond Statement of Understanding form, write your child’s name and
grade on the envelope, and the return it in the packet handed out at the Mandatory Meeting. Please call the
Enroliment and Transfer Office at (503) 916-3205 if you have any questions about the lottery or registration.


http://www.pps.k12.or.us/departments/enrollment-transfer/schoolchoice.htm
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While currently the last day of school is
on Tuesday, June 13, 2017, the school
board will be voting on whether to add
another day of school and also cancel all
of the late openings to make up for the
several snow days we had. If the school
board votes in favor of this change, then
the last day of school will be on

To add more convenience in how families pay for field trips or make
class donations, we recently set up school pay at Richmond.

If you are a PPS parent or guardian who has provided your email
address to the school district, you already
have an account set up on SchoolPay. You

simply need to activate it. To activate: ®

School

Go to pps.schoolpay.com

Wednesday, June 14, 291 7 and there 1. Click the padlock icon at the bottom

WOUI(,j be no late openings for the right corner of the login section. lock

rema.md(.er year. The next school board 2. Provide your email address in the box provided and click the
meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, Reset button.

January 24th. 3. You'll receive an email with a link in it to reset your

Also, as you begin to make your summer password. Click it.

vacation plans, please take note that the 4. Your browser will open a SchoolPay page entitled “Welcome
2017-2018 calendar is now available. The Back” that provides a place to update your password.
2017-2018 school year will begin on 5. After you've updated your password, return to the login

screen.
6. Once you have logged in you, you can select a class by

August 30th.

clicking "Select an item from the below options." A list will
appear with each grade level teaching team. Click the team
you want.

7. Enter the amount you want to donate and then click
"Checkout."

8. Click "Proceed to checkout."

9. Ifyou are in the office and using SchoolPay with the office
iPad, you can swipe your credit card by tapping the button
"Tap to Swipe."

10. If you are at home, you can manually enter your credit card
information by clicking the button, "Manually Enter."
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Akemashite omedetd gozaimasu! Happy New Year, Richmond families! We hope that you had an extra-restful
extra-long break, and are as grateful as we are that the children are all finally back to school! We're looking forward
to a fantastic 2017, there are so many fun activities in store this winter and spring!
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Richmond PTA would like to welcome you to 2017 with our annual Oshogatsu Festival on Friday, January 20, from
6:30-8:00 pm. Festivities will include a mochi-pounding demo by Utsuki-Kai, and mochi sampling and sales by our
own Richmond community members. We'll also have tea tasting and craft activities, so come join us in ringing in the
Year of the Rooster!
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http://pps.schoolpay.com
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
http://www.pps.net/cms/lib8/OR01913224/Centricity/Domain/4/School-Quarter-Calendar-2017-18.pdf
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Movie Night is back! Bring your pillows and wear your jammies, our next movie night will take place on February
10,2017 at 6:30 pm. This time we'll be showing Ernest & Celestine. This is a sweet animated movie from France
about an unlikely friendship but it is rated PG for a few dramatic moments. If you have concerns we suggest you
read up on the film at Common Sense Media. This event is free as always, and Rich Coffee and the 5th grade trip
fundraisers will be selling food if you come hungry! Watch the hallways and your email for reminders.
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Mark your calendar for our second PTA General Meeting of the year, on Wednesday, February 15, 2017 at 6:30 pm.
Come find out what PTA has been working on this year! School administrators will be presenting about Common
Core State Assessments, and as always your PTA wants to hear from you! Hope to see you there!
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The PTA Super Green Team is excited to announce that Richmond will be starting a new lunch time waste reduction
program. Beginning January 26th, food waste will be separated out from landfill waste, collected by PPS, and taken
to an Oregon-based facility that will convert the food waste into renewable energy. We will also be reintroducing
silverware at that time to reduce plastic silverware going into the garbage. Student Council will introduce the new
program to Richmond students at the January 26th assembly.

1AL K7 7Y 70EDT I8IRES : PTAZ—N—0) = F—L1k. VY FESFTIARLEVFILL S FRML0%ET
PR 0 2450 L T, 1A26BA S . PPSTNEINERREENG BIUREVH S DRI, BEAREIRILF—
CRIAT 2 AICALTCNoBRISEENET, R EW7+—0 T4 7454BEAL T TJIFICA-TLBET532F v 2

HoBBERBOTFETT, 20707 7L0BAICHVTE, 1A26HNELETERICBNShET, £E&TER. Vv FEY
FERENKBLCHBNARRF v F TERELA~GHHPETZFETT,
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Looking for a fun way to start working on your New Year's Resolution? The Shamrock Run, Portland's biggest
running event, is a great opportunity to donate to Doernbecher Children's hospital, and to support our PTA! Please
consider joining the 5K, 8K, 15K or half marathon; it is a great way for the whole family to get exercise and have fun!
If we can form a “super team” like last year the Richmond PTA will receive $5 per adult registration! It is open to all,
and you can invite your friends and neighbors to our team. Registration is now open at
http://www.shamrockrunportland.com/. Early birds get a discount! Richmond's team number is 2885 (friends team).
Please contact Shuli Rutzick, team captain at shulirutzick@gmail.com with any questions.
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Best wishes for a wonderful 2017 to you alll 2017FEAEIAICE>TRVWEICA N EFT LI !
Richmond PTA, richmondptapdx@gmail.com

Portland Public Schools recognizes the diversity and worth of all individuals and Richmond Elementary School * 2276 SE 41st
groups and their roles in society. It is the policy of the Portland Public Schools Avenue * Portland, OR 97214 - 503

Board of Education that there will be no discrimination or harassment of 916-6220 - Visit us at

individuals or groups on the grounds of age, color, creed, disability, marital http://www.pps.net/richmond or follow us
status, national origin, race, religion, sex or sexual orientation in any educational on Twitter at

programs, activities or employment. https://twitter.com/richmondjmp
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